
 

Republic of Kosovo 
Aeronautical Accident and Incident Investigation Commission 

AAIIC 

 

Dear Family and Friends of the late Mr. Ulf Kramer 

 

On behalf of the Aeronautical Accident and Incident Investigation Commission of 

Republic of Kosovo, we would like to express our sincere condolences to the 

family. 

The words are deficient to describe the professionalism, contribute in aviation 

and human value that Ulf Kramer had. Ulf was a great person and he will be 

missed. 

After the declaration of independence of Republic of Kosovo on 17th of February 

2008 and the establishment of AAIIC in 2009, we found great support from 

Germany, France, United Kingdom and other member states of ENCASIA where 

we were familiarized and supported on capacity building according to the 

legislation of EU.  

Under the term of Ulf Kramer as the Chairman of ENCASIA, the AAIIC of Republic 

of Kosovo was accepted as Observer State to ENCASIA and he provided to us great 

cooperation and he was always available whenever we needed him. 

 



The AAIIC of Republic of Kosovo is grateful to Ulf Kramer for various professional 

support that ENCASIA and BFU offered to the AAIIC, without Ulf, the AAIIC would 

not have the professionalism that have today. 

Ulf Kramer was an excellent guide in aviation industry, a very experienced 

investigator and great person. We are proud to follow his lessons and steps in 

aviation. 

With highest respect, we are passing the sincere condolences to his family, 

ENCASIA Members and BFU – Germany. 
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